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Camping at Emily Bay 

The Norfolk Island Regional Council has made the difficult decision to ask campers to vacate 
their campsites at Emily Bay due to the risks on island currently posed by COVID. NIRC is 
cognisant of the pressures on the island’s health system and wishes to take measures to 
assist.  

Campers are asked to vacate by Thursday 6 January and to exercise social distancing and 
safe hygiene practices.  

Campers are able to leave their tents to be packed up progressively after tomorrow.  

This decision has been taken to manage the spread of COVID on the island and keep the 
community safe. We thank all campers for doing the right thing to date and ask for their 
cooperation in this matter. There will be no recommencement of camping during this 
holiday period. 

Senior Environmental Project Officer  
5th January 2022 
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